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HAZELTON IS ’64 HOMECOMING QUEEN
Self-Study 

Committee Visits

Four outstanding Southern 
educators were on the Brevard 
College campus earlier this week 
as representatives of the South­
ern Association of Colleges.

The educators arrived on 
campus Sunday for a meeting 
with President E. K. McLarty 
or.d dinner with the college fac­
ulty. Later, a business meeting 
was held with th e  college steer­
ing committee, comprising Dean 
Braxton Harris, Chaplain C. Ed­
ward Roy, and Miss Bobbie Jean 
Nicholson.

The four-man visitation com­
mittee was directed by President 
Floyd Turner of Virginia Inter- 
mont College, Bristol, Virginia, 
serving as chairman. Serving 
with Dr. Turner were Dean Ken­
neth Kyre, Shennandoah Col­
lege; Mr. Paul Grier, Librarian, 
Hampden - Sidney College; and 
Dr. Paul Langston, Dean of the 
School of Music, Stetson Univer­
sity.

The visitation was a follow-up 
of the year-long college self- 
study program which ended in 
August of this year. The study 
is required of all the institutions 
of the Southern Association of 
Colleges, an accrediting organi­
zation. The broad self-study in­
cluded lengthy studies of the 
faculty, the library and staff, 
and m atters of direct concern 
of the students.

Following this study, a volu­
minous report was forwarded to 
the asscciational committM 
whose executive secretary in 
turn appointed the visitation 
committee.

The over-all purpose of the 
evaluators on campus was stated 
by President Turner: “Our ob- j 
jective is to visit the college a n d ! 
to investigate different areas of 
instruction.”

Although no evaluation or 
findings of the committee could 
be released at the time. Dr. 
Langston did state, “Portions of 
the self-study are out of date 
sjnce various corrections already 
have been made.”

On Monday and Tuesday, 
about 20 students were present 
at a formal m eeting with the 
educators, “Trying to get frank 
expressions of the students ad­
justing to college life,” Mr. Grier 
revealed.

Rough drafts of individual 
findings were handed to Direc­
tor Turner on Wednesday, Octo­
ber 14. These drafts were ap­
proved.

The final report will be made 
at the Associational Committee 
meeting in Louisville, Kentucky, 
on November 30.

When leaving. President Turn­
er complimented the college by 
saying, “AH members are fav­
orably impressed with the camp­
us amd by th e  students in partic­
ular.”
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Eight Classes To 
Hold Reunions

THE HOMECOMING QUEEN, center, picturea with her attendants.

Half A Hundred Join Nemos j John Shreves

Leads Sophs
In a formal ceremony held on 

Thursday, October 8, 52 fresh- 
man girls were inducted into the 
Mnemosynean Society, joinmg 
16 pledging sophomores.

After a buffet supper begin­
ning at 5;00 P.M., candles were 
lighted and “Big Sisters” (Sopho­
more members of the society) 
united with their new Little 
Sisters” in repeating the Mnemo­
synean Pledge and singing the
club song.

The two sophomores officers 
of the club, Beth Bagwell, Pres­
ident, and Rachel Ingle, Trea­
surer were present at the cere- 
raony and two new officers were 
S i d  during the busmess 
meeting which followed, 'piey 
are Bebe Garrett, Vice-President, 
and Jackie Howie, Secretary.

An informal induction into the 
club had already been held on 
Friday, October 2, at which time 
the aspiring members were “put 
through the mill.” Big Sisters, 
always thinking of their Little 
Sisters’ welfare, allowed them 
to go all day without make-up, 
dive for the floor in mock air­
raids, kiss strange boys, and do 
many other “fun” things.

The p'lrpose of the informal 
inductions, as stated by Beth 
Bagwell is, “To make the new 
members feel they have done 
something to get into the club 
and to make them feel a part 
of it.”

Note to Nemo members: The 
first semester’s dues are $3. This 
is to be paid to Beth Bagwell 
or to Rachel Ingle by January.”

John Shreves has been elected 
president of the class of ’65. 
Sophomores met in a special as­
sembly on October 13 to select 
their officers for the coming 
year. Assisting John in his du­
ties as President will be sec- 
retary-trea surer, Linda Vogel; 
and Student Government Repre­
sentative, Jim Thomason.

The elections climaxed a week 
of campaigning, in which all 
candidates made a campaign 
speech to the assembled student 
body.

Homecoming festivities fo r 
1964 begin tomorrow at Brevard 
College. All indications point to 
one of the most memorable 
weekends in Brevard’s history.

According to reports, quite a 
number of old grads will be on 
campus for two days of visiting 
and festivities. The classes of 
’36, ’40, ’44, ’48, ’52, ’56, ’60, and 
’64 will have reunions on Satur­
day afternoon.

The program is slated to be­
gin at the close of Saturday 
classes. The class reunions will 
begin at 2 o’clock. Also at 2 
o’clock, Brevard’s soccer team 
takes on the team from King 
College of Bristol, Tennessee. 
The Brevard cross country team 
will compete with the long dis­
tance rurmers from Wingate Col­
lege at 2:30.

From 4 until 6 o’clock, the 
swimming pool will be open.

Jones, Taylor, and Green Hall 
dormitories will have open- 
house from 3:00 until 4:00 p.m. 
Saturday afternoon. Students, 
visitors and alumni may tour 
the dormitories at this time.

The traditional Homecoming 
Dance will be held in the Cam­
pus Center Building, Saturday 
night from 8:30 until 12 o’clock. 
Music will be provided by the 
Sam Talley band. Decorations 
will carry out the “Homecoming 
’64” theme. At 9:00 p.m., master 
of ceremonies, David Drum, will 
present the Homecoming Court. 
Queen Billie Hazelton will be es­
corted by Geary Crist, and at­
tended by Donna Nichols and 
Sharon Ashworth.

Business 

Club Meets
The Business Club held its 

first meeting in the Faculty 
Lounge, Monday, October 12, at 
6:30 p.m.

! The program was “The Busi-

Kappa Chi 

Retreats

Euterps Schedule Initiations
Formal initiations for the Eu- 

terpean Society will be held on 
Thursday, October 22. At this 
time, approximately 40 new 
members will be inducted in to '

the club.
A dinner, followed by a can­

dlelight ceremony, wild he he 
in the Faculty Dining Room at 
5 30 pm . Sophomore membei^

‘de ll?  mS ItS* Brandon,’ Vice-

S e n t v k k i  setter
tary; and Sally Augustine,
S  are to be present. After

the ceremony, the President wiU 
tell the girls of plans for the 
coming year, and an election of 

officers will follow.

Informal initiations for * e  
Euterpean Society were held m  
October. Sophomore Si®̂
ters” had their Freshmen Little 
Sisters” dress in amusmg cos­
tumes and perform various 
stunts. The purpose oi the m- 
formal induction, defined by 
Helen Home is, “To i ^ e  the 
girls feel they are a part of the 
dub  and to make them, ther^  
fore, want to be active and con­
structive members.

Kappa Chi neld their annual 
retreat to President McLarty’s 
cabin at Lake Junaluska, on Oc­
tober 3, 1964. The program con­
sisted of hiking, singing, a dis­
cussion on “The Life of a Chris­
tian on Campus,” devotions, and 
a spagetti dinner.

The members of the student 
body extend their sympathies 
to Miss Susan Tabor in the 
loss of her father this week, 
and also to Miss Sharon Ash­
worth in the death of her 
grandfather.

I  ness World as seen through the 
i eyes of students who worked as 
secretaries this summer.” The 
panel discussion was moderated 
by Bebe Garrett and the panel 
consisted of Delores Cathey, Lin­
da Hall, Gladys Maybin, and 
Norma Shaw.

Future meetings are set up for 
the first Monday of each month. 
A series of programs corres­
ponding with the first one in* 
cJudes “The business world from 
a professional secretary’s point 
of view” and “The bus'iness 
v;orld as seen through the eyes 
of an executive.”

There was a tea for freshmen 
business students after the pan­
el discussion. Approximately 
forty students and two sponsors 
attended the meeting.

The Business Club extends the 
invitation for all business stu­
dents to attend the meetings and 
to give their support.


